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June’s dry weather offered the perfect opportunity to make up for delays in the new salt bin 
construction caused by excessive rain in May. Using previously rented equipment, crews continued 
moving dirt to raise the concrete pad to the proper level. Initially, crews planned to use dirt left over 
from the construction of the Police Headquarters building. However, the material proved unusable, 
and crews hauled 80 loads of brush and debris away from the site. Fortunately, the construction 
site for the new Fire District Headquarters provided usable dirt for the salt bin project. During this 
process, the Road Maintenance Superintendent decided to move the new bin in-line with the existing 
bin. This 40-foot move reduces the amount of dirt needed for the project. Crews will grade and pave 
the site in preparation for foundation work to start in July.

Additionally, Road Crews completed the following projects:

June 2024

	● Mastic patching in North Stone Ridge; 
cap sealing to begin in July

	● Moved dirt from the Fire District Station 
24 construction site to Patricia Allyn 
Park for stockpile

	● Moved six gravel bins and materials for 
regrading

	● Staff attended multiple Local Technical 
Assistant Program classes through the 
Ohio Department of Transportation. 

	● Crews oversaw the construction and 
finishing of the Pickle Ball courts at 
Patricia Allyn Park.


